










REGULAR TOWN COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 7, 2019 

the minority could rule, it will weaken the Commission's ability to make decisions as well as the Planning 
and Zoning Commission. 

Commissioner Hurlbmi stated that she understands both sides. She explained that due to her recent 
experience and conversations at a local government conference that she would be opposed to the Super 
Majority vote. She mentioned that the future Commission might need to increase building heights just 
because of sea level rise. 

Commissioner de Haseth stated she is in favor of the Super Majority going to referendum, and she would 
like residents to have a vote, and be the deciding factor due to her personal background. She noted that the 
future referendums can be done if needed. 

Zoanne Hennigan, 91 Island Drive South, Chair of the disbanded Charter Review Committee, summarized 
that voting records of the Charter Review Committee when it came to the super majority rule. She informed 
that all members were not available to be at every meeting which made it a hard voting process. 

Vice Mayor MaGruder moved to approve Ordinance 2019-12 on First Reading; seconded by 
Commissioner de Haseth. Motion Failed 2-3 (Commissioner Besler, Mayor Coz, and Commissioner 
Hurlburt dissenting.) 

6. First Reading of Ordinance No. 2019-13: An Ordinance of the Town of Ocean Ridge, Florida, 
Amending Its Code of Ordinances by Amending Chapter 42, "Solid Waste", to Provide for 
Regulations Regarding Obstruction of Stormwater Drainage Systems and to Modify the Appeal 
and Violation Regulations; Providing for Codification, Repeal of Conflicting Ordinances, 
Severability, and an Effective Date. (By: Town Attorney Shutt) 

Town Clerk Armstrong read Ordinance No. 2019-13 into record by title only. 

Town Attorney Shutt informed the Commission that the ordinance aims to provide regulations about 
obstruction of stormwater drainage systems, and the ability to take any violators to code enforcement. 

Mayor Coz called for public comment, and there was none. 

Vice Mayor MaGruder proposed having an informational sign next to the drains. 

Mayor Coz inquired if the Police Department hosts educational workshops in regards to obstructing the 
stormwater systems, and Building & Public Works Director Cameron stated that residents are asked to be 
mindful. 

Vice Mayor MaGruder moved to approve Ordinance 2019-13 on First Reading; seconded by 
Commissioner Besler. Motion Carried 5-0. 

7. Resolution No. 2019-18: A Resolution of the Town Commission of the Town of Ocean Ridge, 
Florida, Approving and Adopting the 2020 Revised Palm Beach County Local Mitigation 
Strategy Plan; Providing an Effective Date; and for Other Purposes. (By: Building Official 
Cameron) 

Town Clerk Armstrong read Resolution No. 2019-18 into record by title only. 

Building & Public Works Director Cameron stated that the Commission would have to adopt the updated 
local mitigation strategy plan, and noted that this would allow the town to apply for funding. 

Mayor Coz called for public comment, and there was none. 
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Commissioner Besler moved to approve Resolution 2019-18; seconded by Vice Mayor MaGruder. 
Motion Carried 5-0. 

8. Resolution No. 2019-19: A Resolution of the Town Commission of the Town of Ocean Ridge, 
Florida, Amending the Adopted Schedule of Fees for Various Services and Providing an 
Effective Date. (By: Town Manager Stevens) 

Town Clerk Armstrong read Resolution No. 2019-19 into record by title only. 

Mayor Coz noted that the schedule of fees was being amended to update the fees such as the garbage and 
trash fees. 

Mayor Coz called for public comment, and there was none. 

Mayor Coz and Vice Mayor MaGruder both recommended changing the fee for ce1tified copies to $5. 

Town Clerk's note: The schedule of fees was not changed to $5 for a certified copy. Per Florida State 
Statute 119-07(4), the maximum allowed for a certified copy is $1. 

Vice Mayor MaGruder moved to approve Resolution 2019-19 as amended; seconded by 
Commissioner Hurlburt. Motion Carried 5-0. 

STAFF REPORTS 
9. Town Manager 
Town Manager Stevens advised that her report is included in the meeting package, and reported on the 
following: 

• Police and Public Works personnel did a fantastic job protecting the town throughout the storm. 
• Staff is currently working on FEMA grants to recover our costs for emergency protective measures 

and crossover damages, and working with contractors to fix the crossover. 
• The Town Engineer will present her report regarding our potable water system to the Septic to 

Sewer Citizens' Advisory Committee on October 17th at 8:30 a.m. 
• The drainage project on Spanish River Drive will commence soon. Staff has been working with the 

owners at 54 and 55 Spanish River Drive on the landscaping aspect of this project. 
• The "Light the Lights" event is scheduled for December 61h, 2019. 
• A draft report is forthcoming regarding the effectiveness of the sand transfer plant in order for the 

state to finalize the sediment budget. 
• Thanked Building Clerk, Lisa Bums, and Building Official, Wayne Cameron, on their recent efforts 

and success with our annual ISO (International Organization for Standardization) audit. 
• Thanked Lieutenant Richard Jones and Dispatch Manager Jessica Simpson on their efforts in 

producing a successful Florida Depaitment of Law Enforcement tri-annual Criminal Justice 
Information Sharing Technical Audit. 

• Thanked Town Clerk Karla Armstrong for completing the annual codification process for code 
books and noted that the online code has been completed and published. 

Mayor Coz proposed adding removable steps at the Edith Street crossover. Building & Public Works 
Director Cameron noted that there is already a plan underway to strengthen the steps to prevent them from 
washing away. Mayor Coz complimented the Building Department for their accomplishment on the ISO 
audit. 
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10. Town Attorney 

Town Attorney Shutt stated that he had nothing to report. 

11. Police Chief 
Chief Hutchins advised that the Police Department report is included in the meeting package and includes 
monthly police department statistics. He also reported on the following: 

• The contract with the Town of Briny Breezes began. 
• The Police Department will be Coordinating with the Boynton Beach Fire Department to host a 

Stop the Bleeding/ CPR training. 
• Fire Station #1 in Boynton Beach to be completed around February. 
• Officer Boyle will be hosting a Christmas Toy Drive that begins on October 14. 
• He wi 11 be out of the office for the Police Chief conference at the end of October. 

Gene Adams, Mayor of Briny Breezes, thanked the Police Department for the added presence in their town . 
Mayor Coz asked if Briny Breezes can attended the Stop the Bleeding/ CPR training, and Police Chief 
Hutchins stated that it is the intention to have the event open to Briny Breezes residents. 

12. Building Official 
Building and Public Works Director Cameron noted that the Building Official repo1t did not include the 
code enforcement hearings . 

Vice Mayor MaGruder commented that 6273 N. Ocean Blvd. had yet to place any coverings. Building & 
Public Works Director Cameron responded that the contractor had made promises to put fencing around 
the property. He fu1ther informed the Commission that a Notice of Violation has been given, and the 
property was scheduled to go before Code Enforcement. 

TOWN COMMISSIONER COMMENTS 
13. Ocean Manor Trash Pickup from Old Ocean Blvd 

Town Clerk's note: Item #13 was removed from the agenda (postponed to the November 4th meeting). 

ADJOURNMENT 

Meeting Adjourned at 7:44 p.m. 

0 and adopted by the Town Commission on November 4, 2019. 

ATTEST: 

Karla M. Armstrong, Tovvn Clerk 
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